
New Carlisle Town Council  
124 E. Michigan Street, New Carlisle, Indiana 
Public Hearing,  September 22, 2015, 5:00 PM 
 
The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
President Higgins called the Public Hearing for the 2016 Budget to order with Council Member 
Gelow, Council Member Rypma and Clerk-Treasurer Sue Moffitt present.    Vice President Vojtko 
and Council Member Carter were absent.   
 
Also in attendance were Andrea Halpin, Eric Walsh, Mary Ann Swope, Tim Kaminski, Josh 
Schweizer, Ron Colpitts, Jill Doll, Dave Doll, John Mrozinski, Bob Middlebrook, Carol Middlebrook, 
Cal Dittmar, Jacob Rypma, Wyatt Schweizer and Mike Shilts. 
 
President Higgins read Ordinance #1316 by caption only for the first reading. 
 
President Higgins introduced Eric Walsh of Umbaugh  to give a review of the proposed 2016 Budget 
for those in attendance. 
 
Eric briefly reviewed the 2015 budget and proposed 2016 budget.   He explained that, because of 
careful oversight and spending the last few years, the Town is in excellent financial shape.   
 
President Higgins opened the floor for public comment on the proposed 2016 Budget. 
 
There was no public comment. 
 
This being the advertised date for the Public Hearing on the Adoption of the 2016 Budget, there 
were no remonstrators present. 
 
Upon a motion by Council Member Gelow and second by Council Member Rypma, the meeting was 
adjourned at 5:15 PM. 
 
 
 
                                                              ________________________________________ 
                                                              Carolyn Higgins, Council President 
 
Attest: 
 
 
_____________________________________ 
Susan I. Moffitt, Clerk-Treasurer 


